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Board Discussion Items 


February 23, 2005

The School Board of Palm Beach County, Florida, met in the Winona Webb Jordan Board Chambers, 3300 Forest Hill Boulevard, West Palm Beach, Florida, on February 23, 2005, at 3:45 p.m.  Board Members present were Vice Chairman William Graham, Paulette Burdick, Mark Hansen, Sandra Richmond and Debra Robinson.  Board Members Monroe Benaim and Thomas Lynch were unable to attend.  Also present were Superintendent Art Johnson, Chief Operating Officer Joe Moore, Chief Officer of Administration Gerald Williams and Chief Academic Officer Ann Killets.

#1 - Impact of Childcare in Glades on Teacher Retention - Burdick:

Mrs. Burdick requested that the Superintendent contact CTA and jointly survey classroom teachers on the impact of childcare in the Glades on teacher retention.  This initiative would be combined with a teen parent retrieval program.

Dr. Richmond suggested surveying the teachers who commute to the Glades to find out if they take their children with them for childcare.

Board Members were in consensus to allow staff to research this topic and report back to the Board.

#2 - FSBA Wellness and Obesity Update - Burdick:

Mrs. Burdick provided Board Members with and FSBA Wellness and Obesity update.

Board Members discussed the United Health Care survey and the possibility of District Health Fairs.

#3 - Vanderbilt University Research Study - Burdick:

Mrs. Burdick presented Board Members with information on the Vanderbilt University Research Study which showed that schools operated by the Department of Defense to educate the children of service men and women may hold the key to closing the achievement gap between white and minority students in the nation’s public schools.

#4 - Routine Screening for Lead Poisoning - Robinson:

Dr. Robinson would like the Board to discuss asking that the Superintendent direct staff to take the issue of routine screening for lead poisoning to the School Health Advisory Committee.

Mrs. Burdick suggested testing for mercury poisoning as well.

Board Members agreed to take this issue to the School Health Advisory Committee and report back to the Board.

#5 - NSBA, Washington, D.C. - Burdick:

Mrs. Burdick provided Board Members with an update on the recent NSBA conference.

The meeting adjourned at 4:40 p.m.
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